Minutes of Selectmens Meeting September 9, 1996

Selectmen Present: Paula Clemente and Carol Smith
Also present were: Phil Dwight, Debra Thornblad, Ed Coughlan and
John Cronin.

The meeting opened at 6 P.M.

Mr. Coughlan and Mr. Cronin discussed the clean-up of Mr. Coughlan's property and after discussion it was agreed that by October 1st the clean-up would be completed and that fencing would be erected per the drawing given to the Selectmen.

The following were approved and/or signed:

- A. Two Intent to Cut forms for SAT LTD Partnership and Timpson.
- B. Deeds for sale of tax deeded property to Joseph Cox Jr and Mr. & Mrs. Lowell.
- C. Letter to Mrs. Cuddihy re: Brimstone Corner Road.
- D. An abatement of interest and fees of \$76.00 to Julia Jimenez.
- E. A Tax Collector's Deed for Map 9 Lot 58.

Phil reported on the new handicapped parking space in the lot next to Town Hall.

The Selectmen reaffirmed that the use of "Inventories" would continue in 1997.

The request to attend a training session at the University of Massachusetts by Art Stenberg was approved.

Phil reported on the cost of taking demolition material to Waste Management in Peterborough. The subject will be discussed at the next Selectmens meeting.

Bob Varnum is to be asked to attend the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight.